The Monday Clubhouse Conservancy 2021-2022 Annual Report

May 16, 2022

- The Covid-19 pandemic continued to impact how we held our fundraisers, opened our building for public tours and rented our building to the public. Despite these challenges, our organization persevered with success.
- Grant applications and fundraising continued with success. We received a California Relief Grant for \$15,000 and a grant from the Harold J. Miossi Trust in the amount of \$50,000 for loan and interest payments from April 1, 2021 to March 31, 2022. Our fundraisers for the year included That's Amore - Valentine Dinner Drive-Thru, Zest for Life - Drive-Thru Picnic, Charcuterie and Cheer - lawn party at the clubhouse and the International High Tea. All event tickets sold out and the events were very well received by our members and the community.
- Building rental income was back significantly from the previous year.
- The Raising a Reader Committee (RAR) conducted a summer book drive in collaboration with the SLO Food Bank. Over 4,000 books were collected. These were distributed with the Food Bank breakfast bags and were given to local school children in need of nutritional support. The committee held numerous fundraisers throughout the year including selling Sees candy, Swedish dishcloths, etc. They have a shop on our website. A check for \$5,000 was given to the Community Foundation in support of RAR.
- Our 61st annual Fine Arts Awards was able to hold the student performances in person this year with a very limited audience. A video of the presentation was made by videographer Robin Smith. This video is available for viewing on our website and was shown to our membership in lieu of a live performance at the clubhouse. \$9,000 in awards were given to San Luis Obispo County high school students.
- Weekly public tours were not held this club year due to the pandemic. Tours remained available by appointment. We have been accepted to participate in an event organized by the California Preservation Foundation in June which will open our building to interested people and is promoted statewide. The program is called Doors Open California. We will offer docent-led tours self-guided tours and two lectures. Laura Sorvetti, Historian from Cal Poly and Victoria Kastner, Author and Historian will speak about The Monday Club and Architect Julia Morgan.

Respectfully Submitted,

Vicki Carroll
TMCC President/CEO